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You don't often get email from @wiltshire.gov.uk. 

Dear Ms Williams
Re the attached, I can confirm that Wiltshire Council considers the consultation to be adequate in line with
Section 42, 47 and 48 of the 2008 Planning Act.
Allan Creedy
Head of Service : Sustainable Transport
Wiltshire Council

email: @wiltshire.gov.uk
web: www.wiltshire.gov.uk
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This email originates from Wiltshire Council and any files transmitted with it may contain
confidential information and may be subject to Copyright or Intellectual Property rights. It
is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email from your
inbox. Any disclosure, reproduction, dissemination, modification and distribution of the
contents of the email is strictly prohibited. Email content may be monitored by Wiltshire
Council to ensure compliance with its policies and procedures. No contract is intended by
this email, and any personal opinions expressed in this message are those of the sender and
should not be taken as representing views of Wiltshire Council. Please note Wiltshire
Council utilises anti-virus scanning software but does not warrant that any e-mail or
attachments are free from viruses or other defects and accepts no liability for any losses
resulting from infected e-mail transmissions. Receipt of this e-mail does not imply consent
to use or provide this e-mail address to any third party for any purpose. Wiltshire Council
will not request the disclosure of personal financial information by means of e-mail any
such request should be confirmed in writing by contacting Wiltshire Council.
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by email only Project Ref: 


 
TR010063 


Date: 20 December 2023 


 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Section 55 
 
Application by Gloucestershire County Council for an Order Granting Development 
Consent for the M5 Junction 10 Improvements Scheme 
 
Adequacy of consultation request 
 
We previously received the above application for an Order granting development consent 
on 24 October 2023, however the Applicant withdrew their application on 20 November 
2023. 
 
The Application has now been re-submitted and was received on 19 December 2023. A 
decision whether or not to accept the application for Examination must be made by 16 
January 2024. 
 
When deciding whether or not to accept the application we must, amongst other matters, 
have regard to any representations received from any local authority consultees about the 
Pre-application stage. You are therefore invited to let us know whether your Authority 
considers that the Applicant has complied, in relation to the application, with the following 
duties: 
 
Duty to consult – Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42  
Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47 
Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48 
 
A decision must be made whether or not to accept the application for Examination within 
the period of 28 days, beginning with the day after the date of receipt of the application. As 
a result, we are seeking a representation on the adequacy of the consultation within 14 
calendar days. Please could we have your views by Tuesday 9 January 2024. You can 
send your views on the Adequacy of Consultation, as requested in this letter, electronically 
to M5Junction10@planninginspectorate.gov.uk or by post to the above address. 
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The Consultation Report and appendices submitted by the Applicant can be viewed by 
following this link:  
 
Consultation Report  


 
At this stage the Consultation Report is not be in the public domain. Please do not share 
this version of the Consultation Report with any third parties. If the application is 
accepted, GDPR-compliant versions of all of the application documents, including the 
Consultation Report, will be published on the relevant project page on the National 
Infrastructure Planning website. 
 
For the avoidance of doubt, we are not seeking your views on the merits of the application 
at this stage. If by 16 January 2023 a decision is made to accept the application for 
Examination, the Applicant is required to publicise this along with a closing date for anyone 
to register as an Interested Party and make representations. 
 
You will then be able to put your case about the application in writing. You will also be 
invited to submit a separate Local Impact Report (LIR). A deadline for submitting the LIR 
will be set once representations have been received and a Preliminary Meeting, which is 
held to consider how the application would be examined, has taken place. 
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 


T A Williams  
 
Tracey Williams 
Case Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This communication does not constitute legal advice. 
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate. 
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